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Dear friends,
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                       Today autumn has arrived, the weather is really cool for the time of year and so many things have happened in such a short time.   It was very difficult to begin the year again, especially thinking of the many tasks and duties waiting to be done regarding finance and administration, and how to plan a year to try to change the mindset of churches to stop thinking and focusing on conflict and instead accept a programme for growth! An important prayer need is that God will give us strength and wisdom.
Our tiredness was coupled with a holiday in Bolivia which not only failed to rest us but due to complications actually made things worse. We travelled by car; the route was long and challenging, along a winding mountain road, with a border crossing complicated by the frontier customs; eventually we reached a small town called Camiri  where years ago my father-in-law worked as an oil drill engineer.  We spent three relaxing days there and then went on to the crowded and "dirty" Santa Cruz de la Sierra where Techy was bitten by a dog.  This caused us to return suddenly with a very demanding journey back along a very bad road full of potholes.  As is normal with the conditions in Argentina and Bolivia, she needed vaccination (ten very nasty injections) and antibiotics.
We ended last year with some churches making progress but we needed to push hard.  Summing up, the two strongest churches are Saint Andrew’s and Prince of Peace, where we have focused our energy and where we have developed good leaders.

Miguel Solís, who is established as deacon and future vicar for Prince of Peace, is working very well and we’re thinking of the possibility of his working full time. Young and full of energy, he has been developing programs for some young people who are now very committed.[image: image3.jpg]Miguel at the
pastoral
conference




  He has also coordinated the summer diocesan camps, which has been a great help to me. We have spent a lot of time praying together and encouraging each other.

Prince of Peace has another pillar in Nide Márquez. She has been working in this church for 20 years and has been like a second mother to us. She has been alongside us and is a great help to Miguel.  She is 73 but has incredible enthusiasm.

Miguel is also studying FIET, the theological course for training lay leaders and future candidates for ordination, which Hans Breekveldt is coordinating. We are now 10, mainly from Saint Andrew’s church, and this year we have got 5 newcomers who have characters of wonderful potential for involvement in leadership.  Please pray for them and for the PCC of Prince of Peace, that they might be able during this year to develop a plan that makes a great impact in our neighbourhood, which is called the“City of Miracles”.
Saint Andrew’s is the other growing church and has plenty of possible leaders. Of course, Aída and Hans have both been working hard there, involved in teaching and preaching mainly through FIET (university or school of theology) but concentrating on helping these people to make responsible decisions and to commit themselves to the work of all the churches.  Like any other school or university, the loss of students who give up is terrible, but we have just arrived at the point where there are only two more courses to complete. I have been involved myself in studying hard, not only to learn more about things that I do need but also to encourage the students to continue studying.
 The most important work was done amongst the young people who are now involved in at least three areas: 

1.
Worship in Sunday services

2.
 Eje – “Youth Encounter in the Spirit”

3.
Evangelism at the university where I have been working for a long time
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Please pray for these young people and their leadership in the university and among other youngsters to have a great impact.  

- and for three vicars who have been working hard to improve the situation in the middle of a terrible split. Narciso, Juan and René in Juárez.  Please pray for them and their very difficult work

Finally, I need to ask for special prayer for Tucumán: this church is struggling, and I have needed to go there once a month.    But this hasn’t been enough; Roberto and Héctor have been facing problems with their work and families and this has greatly complicated matters.  The church has asked for another pastor but this is impossible for us to provide.   Next week we (Hans and myself) will be travelling there for a crucial meeting with the church council to see in what way we might go forward. PLEASE pray!

To close, we held the conference for vicars and leaders of the urban area together with four visitors from Carlisle. It was such an encouragement for everybody, and it was also a sign for all of us that we are not alone and that there are people who are concerned for us.
The verse that has touched my heart during this month was from Jeremiah 29 11-14
 “I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord. They are plans for good and not for disaster, to give you a future and a hope. In those days when you pray, I will listen; if you look for me with earnest, you will find me when you seek me...” 

with love                                          

HUGO and TECHY 

Colour key: 	Carlisle visitors


		Older members of group








Upper row (L to R):  


Juan (25) student of economics


David (21) student of communication


Pastor Rodolfo


Carlos (32) student of philosophy


Aída, working in Christian education  


Soledad, just started at our church.


Mercedes  


Chano (19) English student


Hans  


Nathaniel (32) English student 


Bishop James Newcome





Lower row:  	


Archdeacon George Howe    


Amiel     


Hugo     


Claudia, Nurse in Tucumán  


Patricia, a member of our PCC at St Andrew’s  


Maria Eugenia(19) student of geology


Federico(29) accountant.





Steve Carter with the 3 leaders
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